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MEMO TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

Marc L. Miller, Dean & Professor 

College of Law 

Dr. Gregory Heileman, Vice Provost 

Undergraduate Education 

College of Law Fixed Rate

The proposal for the College of Law fixed rate program fee (PF) to increase by 3% was approved in 

collaboration with the Office of Budget and Planning and the Executive Office of the President. The Arizona 

Board of Regents (ABOR) was notified of this change on December 19, 2023. See details below. 

Fee Request Fixed Amount Effective Date 

Increased Fixed Rate Juris Doctor & Advanced 

Juris Doctor - RES  
$29, 870 Fall 2024 

Increased Fixed Rate Juris Doctor & Advanced 

Juris Doctor – NON-RES  
$25, 235 Fall 2024 

Given that this increase does not exceed the academic fees' 5% growth rate approved by ABOR in April 2023, 

it did not require their approval. To view a notification of this increase, please see the attached letter from 

President Robbins and save it for your records. The letter can also be accessed here: 

https://president.arizona.edu/news/2024-25-tuition-and-fee-proposal 

This fee change was only in the amount. The purpose of the fee and objectives remained the same as the 

proposal submitted in 2016. Please refer to that document to stay in compliance. Schools and departments 

are responsible for spending fee revenue in compliance with ABOR and University of Arizona policies and 

guidelines. Revenues from program fees must be used for board-approved purposes, and each program fee 

must be accounted for separately from other university revenues. Furthermore, these fees are subject to a year-

end review by the Academic Administration unit to ensure compliance. 

The Online Handbook for Program Fees and Differential Tuition Management contains helpful information 

regarding the following steps (requesting accounts and item types), procedures for managing program fees, and 

contact information for people in areas related to the administration and reporting of program fees. Please visit 

the university fees website to access this handbook and for future announcements, updated documents, and 

additional information regarding university fees.  

https://academicadmin.arizona.edu/university-fees 

Please forward this memo to the most appropriate individuals in your department to track fees and associated 

expenditures. 

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this, please contact Martha Sesteaga, the administrative 

contact for University Fees, at prov-fees@email.arizona.edu. 

https://president.arizona.edu/news/2024-25-tuition-and-fee-proposal
https://academicadmin.arizona.edu/university-fees


 
Cc:    

Karen Kowalski, Administration and Chief of Staff, College of Law 

Phuong Thang, Director of Financial Planning & Decision Support, College of Law 

Traci Sitzmann, Associate Bursar, Bursars Office 

Najah Muzahem, Principal Accountant, Financial Management 

Garth Perry, Vice President and Chief Budget Officer, Office of Budget & Planning 

Martha Sesteaga, Program Manager, University Fees 






